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From: DePradine, Gloria-Jean
To: Whidden, Brad; 
Subject: FW: Leachate Weep Repair at Tomoka Farms Road Landfill
Date: Tuesday, October 11, 2011 1:31:08 PM


fyi 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Jennifer Stirk [mailto:jstirk@co.volusia.fl.us] 
Sent: Tuesday, October 11, 2011 10:55 AM 
To: DePradine, Gloria-Jean 
Cc: Chester Purves; Leonard Marion 
Subject: RE: Leachate Weep Repair at Tomoka Farms Road Landfill 
 
Gloria, 
 
I just finished my post storm event checklist.  There was some minor 
erosion along the toe drain system on the south side.  We have a pump 
there pumping the small amount of standing water into the leachate 
system.  The north side also has some standing water in the bermed area 
that is being pumped into the leachate system too. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or need more information. 
 
Thanks, 
Jennifer  
 
Jennifer R. Stirk 
Environmental Specialist III 
Volusia County Solid Waste Division 
phone: 386-947-2952 
fax: 386-947-2955 
 
>>> "DePradine, Gloria-Jean" <GloriaJean.Depradine@dep.state.fl.us> 
10/11/2011 8:43 AM >>> 
Hi Jennifer, 
Since we had lots of rain over the weekend, was there any problems with 
the north and south slopes and leachate? 
Gloria 
 
 
 
 
Please take a few minutes to share your comments on the service you 
received from the department by clicking on this link Copy the url below 
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to a web browser to complete the DEP survey: 
http://survey.dep.state.fl.us/?refemail=GloriaJean.Depradine@dep.state.fl.us 
 
 
From: Jennifer Stirk [mailto:jstirk@co.volusia.fl.us] 
Sent: Thursday, October 06, 2011 1:44 PM 
To: Whidden, Brad; DePradine, Gloria-Jean 
Cc: Chester Purves 
Subject: Leachate Weep Repair at Tomoka Farms Road Landfill 
 
Gloria and Brad, 
 
The purpose of this email is to notify FDEP per our Operations Plan of 
a leachate repair.  On October 5, 2011, we started a leachate weep 
repair on the north side of the active class I cell.  An area 
approximately 210 feet in length, 4 feet wide, and 6 feet deep was 
excavated and back filled with 4 feet of rock (112 tons) and 2 feet 
clean fill dirt (432 cubic yards).  As the working face moves to the 
east we anticipate that this repair will need to move eastward also. 
We 
will update you as it is constructed. 
 
Also, we will have pictures and more updates during our October 14, 
2011 meeting .  If you have any questions please let me know. 
 
Thanks, 
Jennifer Stirk 
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